



	AGENDA
--	--------

X	MINUTES
---	---------

--	--

MEETING NAME: Kimberly Area Lacrosse Association (KALA) board meeting
 DATE: May 8, 2025, KHS LGI
 TIME: 7:00 p.m.
 RECORDER: Gayle Lindenberg
 NEXT MEETING: June 5, 2025, at 7:00 p.m. Woodland LMC

ATTENDANCE: Present: Jeremy, Keri, Sara, Courtney, Samantha, Dani, Bryan, Jeremy, Roger, Heather, Lindsey, Tyler
 Absent: Truett

TOPIC	Time	SPEAKER	DISCUSSION ITEMS
Call to Order	7:03	Jeremy	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Call meeting to order
Last Meeting Minutes Approval		All	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Approve minutes from April 8, 2025 <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Minutes found here motion made Josh, 2nd Bryan, unanimously passed
New Items/ Leftover Items from Last Month	7:04	Jeremy	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> How do we want to handle returning checks when volunteer hours are completed? <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Return at the picnic at the team picnic
Reports/ Updates	7:08	Treasurer (Dani)	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Treasurer's Report Budget vs Actual Bank Statements
	7:10	Youth Boys (Jason D/ Courtney H)	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Kimberly Host date <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Low player numbers Make sure we have volunteers to set up and take down (meet at concessions), table/chair/timers/horns at all 4 fields. Bins in storage for each field. Jason has extra game balls. QR code for volunteers to scan and sign in??? <ul style="list-style-type: none"> This is a good idea. Who can head this up? Conference weekend <ul style="list-style-type: none"> May have low player numbers again Times & schedule will be out the Mon or Tues before Verify Coach USA Lacrosse Membership Refunds <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Courtney can provide the USA Membership #s

TOPIC	Time	SPEAKER	DISCUSSION ITEMS
			<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Picture Day will be May 14 & 15 with Shae Wheeler ○ Picnic volunteers/committee? <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Need volunteer opportunities posted for people to sign up for on Crossbar ○ Would we like a list of people who volunteer to be on the picnic committee at the time of registration? <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Courtney will provide list to Lindsey and Lindsey will contact the interested people
	7:16	Youth Girls (Truett/Kelly)	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● Opportunity for youth girls https://www.instagram.com/p/DJQScGNNZQ/?igsh=MW5ha3N6ejV1NzJiaQ== ● There are 16 yard signs ordered. ● Kelly would like to move from Youth girls to middle member
	7:21	HS Boys (Samantha W/ Roger H)	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● LAX Fights Cancer recap <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Over \$12,000 raised! Great job!! ● Scholarship review <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Five people will review. 3 candidates. 2 scholarships. ○ Need to update the name of the scholarship. ○ Voting is needed by Sunday evening. ● Booster Club Officers: ideas on how to recruit <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ One idea is for each sport to have a parent representative to assist the club ○ VP spot is open ○ Monthly meetings ○ Samantha will reach out to Jen P. to ask responsibilities ○ Gayle will attend the upcoming booster club meetings. ● Youth Night is combined with Senior Night on May 20th <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Who is running the “fun stuff” for the youth? <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ■ Sara to coordinate youth activities. ■ U10 players ready at 6:45. ■ U12 players to do accuracy competition with the HS players ■ U14 players to do fastest shot competition with the HS players ■ Then Senior Night announcements with the youth along the sidelines. Include youth water boys. ■ Laura Welsh is the HS organizer for Senior Night. ● Summer calendar is coming–Please promote! <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ YMCA camp ○ Paperfest <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ■ Registration & Rules to Matt Boots at Paperfest from Gayle. ○ Summer camp <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ■ Shirts aren’t ordered yet, will know numbers by 5/24. ■ Lindsey will order and deliver. ■ Lindsey is willing to come to the start of each day to complete check-in. ■ Roger needs freshmen & sophomore parents to work on new WIAA rules <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● Meet in June. ● Now allowed to get a high school team registered and compete at summer lacrosse tournaments. ● And next spring break trip.

TOPIC	Time	SPEAKER	DISCUSSION ITEMS
	7:41	HS Girls (Karla)	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Girls Youth Night is Thursday, May 15. Also Parent Night.
		BVLA (Jeremy G)	<ul style="list-style-type: none">
Coordinator Reports	7:44	Fundraising (Keri B)	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Raffle Tickets can be turned in at the Picnic! The raffle drawing MUST be completed on the date and at the time listed on the tickets/application. Raffle license renewed for next year. Two more restaurant nights will be coming
	7:46	Marketing/Communications (Sara C)	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Working on communication for open board positions to post next week. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Confirm HS Boys Senior Night & Youth Night <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Will there be a U8/U10 scrimmage? If so, what time? See above Confirm HS Girls Parent & Youth Night <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Time the youth girls need to be at the field See above Picnic date change: how do we want to communicate this to parents? <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Now it will be Monday, June 9th. Put it in the Crossbar app. Include in parent emails. Sara will publish it. Injured player (Lee) at the beginning of the season (before any practices). \$265. Dani made a motion to refund the registration fee. Bryan seconded. m/c
	7:51	Field Ops/Logistics (Bryan H)	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> May 18th Youth Tournament concessions <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Bryan will be running. Jen P from Booster Club will meet them to go over basics. Lindsey wants to be a part of this meeting. Game goals Youth Uniform & Team Tents return is on the Picnic Day: NEED HELP. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Last day is June 16—same day as raffle day.
		Events (Lindsey W)	<ul style="list-style-type: none">
	7:55	Apparel (Alyssa/Tyler)	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Picture day? see above <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Ordering is done online. Sponsor banner is done & ready for use at Pulaski this weekend <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Next year get two banners because the boys and girls have different tournament/game locations. Make sure to get the different terms on the banner.
Adjournment	8:21	President (Jeremy)	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Motion to adjourn meeting <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Josh made the motion. Bryan seconded. M/C
Next Meeting			<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Next board meeting is June 5, 2025 at 7:00 p.m. Woodland LMC

Action Items

What	Who	When	Status	Comments
------	-----	------	--------	----------

Item Listed Here	Name	Date	In progress/Not completed/Rough Draft/Etc....	Any miscellaneous comments that are helpful to get task completed

Tabled Items				
What	Who	When	Status	Comments